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August Events 
Aug. 7 — Ridiculous Day/UMW Bake 

Sale 
Aug. 8 — Shared Blessings 

Aug. 9 — Dominoes 

Aug. 16 — Christian Chaos at the  
 State Fair 

Aug. 22 — Newsletter Articles Due 

Aug. 22 — Shared Blessings 

Aug. 23 — Brunch Potluck after church 

Aug. 24 — First Day of School for THS 

Aug. 26 — Meeting of the Holy Folders 

Aug. 30 — Youth Potluck 

 

 

UMW Bake Sale 
Friday, August 7  

8:00 a.m. — 11:00 a.m. 
(Or until sold out) 

Hardacre Theater 

All members are asked to provide produce or baked goods or 
contribute $10. We will have 3 shifts, 7:00 set up, 8 - 9:30 and 
9:30-11:00. We would like 2 workers from each circle for each 
shift. Please save grocery sacks for us. Items can be dropped off 
at the church or at the theater on the 7th. Proceeds go to support 
camperships. 

Brunch Potluck 
A brunch potluck will be held right after worship on Sunday, 
August 23. Bring a dish to share with others – the meal will  

be at 10:45 so a breakfast or lunch dish 
would work. The table service and  
beverages will be provided. It’ll be a great 
time to connect with others and kick off 
the school year! Believe it or not - school 
starts the next day!!! 

The NEW YEAR ROAST 

for youth, youth families & anyone 
else who wants to hang out with youth 

Sunday, August 30, 2015 
Eating at 5:00 p.m. 
‘dogs, burgers, buns ‘n beverage provided  

Bring a potluck item to share with everyone; 

 and bring your own utensils & plates. 

 
Weeding, tree trimming, 
gutter cleaning, painting, 
building shelves and 
serving lunch were just 
some of the things the 
Missions Work Team did 
during their visit to  
Mission of Hope in  
Cedar Rapids. 

We have known and 
have believed the love 
that God has for us.  
God is love, and those 
who remain in love  
remain in God and  
God remains in them. 

–1 John 4:16 



Paul’s Ponderings 

Sunday, June 28 we included this PRAYER FOR CHANGE in the service.  

Almighty God, change is bittersweet. In order to ch ange we are forced both to leave some-
thing behind and to embrace something new. Grant us  the grace on this day to do both 
with humility. Help us affirm the good things of ou r past as we lean into a future where 
there will also be good things.  

As we contemplate the changes that will come, remin d us that all good things come from 
you. Today we commit ourselves to the necessary wor k ahead. Be present with us, work  
in us and through us, we pray. Amen.  (from Worship & Song, No. 198) 

While it is true the church is called to be dynamic and constantly changing, we as individuals had better be  
constantly changing, too. Some times change is selected, optional and fun. Other times change is forced upon us 
and only reluctantly and begrudgingly do we accept the ‘new thing.’ Whether chosen or imposed, it is a  
reality that change comes to each and every person. Much of the blessing of it is dependent on our attitude  
toward the idea of change… 

Debbie Holloway writes at Crosswalk.com, where this interesting piece was found after the Supreme Court  
ruling which overturned state bans on same-sex marriages. That ruling caused some people to be all up-in-arms, 
but Holloway took a more Christ-centered approach: 

“I’m convinced that God’s love for [hu]mankind cannot be limited or defined by our culture and we  
will continue to look for ways to love people,” she writes. “This decision may change Christianity in 
America. But I believe it needs to change.” 

She goes on to give rationale for why American Christianity “needs to” change: 

We are too comfortable in our easy faith. 

We are too concerned about our neighbor’s sin when our own is glaring. 

We need less comfort for self and more concern for others. 

We need to spend less and give more. 

We need to cling to the Cross instead of fear. 

We need less of us, more of Him. 

She then reminds us that “overruling gay marriage bans was hardly the only thing that happened on Friday,  
June 26, 2015: 

Children lost parents, little girls were raped, men were beheaded, the poor faced another hungry night, 
women faced unspeakable oppression and innocent blood ran in the streets, while racial hate crimes and 
tension continue to divide our country. We might have paused to read a headline or shuddered at the 
atrocities our neighbors are facing, and then gone about our normal life. I’m convinced if Christians 
spent half as much time praying for those suffering as we do arguing with those we don’t agree with,  
the Church would be stronger and our world would be a different place. 

So what has she decided to do today? To spend less time arguing, and more time on living the Great  
Commission. Hmmm, not a bad idea!1 

Pastor Paul 
 
1In case you’re curious, the “Great Commission” is Matthew 28:19-20 

“Go therefore and make disciples of all nations, baptizing them in the name of the Father and of 
the Son and of the Holy Spirit, and teaching them to obey everything that I have commanded 
you. And remember, I am with you always, to the end of the age." 



 
 
 
 
 
 

Mission Market 
The Mission Market is now available in the breeze-
way. If you have extra produce you’d like to donate, 
please bring them to the church. Any freewill  
donations given for the fruits and vegetables will  
go to mission projects. 

UMCOR Health Kits 
The Missions team is highlighting the UMCOR 
Health Kit in this month’s newsletter. Health Kits 
help disaster victims reclaim their dignity and self-
respect. When people can maintain personal hygiene, 
their overall health improves. Here’s a list of items in 
the Health Kit: 

• 1 new hand towel (15” X 25” up to 17” x 27”) 

• 1 bath size bar of soap in wrapper (3 oz or larger) 

• 1 new toothbrush in original sealed wrapper (NO 
child-sized toothbrushes) 

• 1 new washcloth 

• 6 band aids (3/4”) 

• 1 large, sturdy comb (not pocket-size) 

• 1 nail file or fingernail clipper (NO emery boards  
or toenail clippers) 

• Add $1 to purchase toothpaste 

Lay out hand towel and lay wash cloth flat in the  
center. Place rest of items on top of washcloth. Fold 
sides of towel to cover items. Fold one end of towel 
so it covers all items. Grasp bundle of items and roll 
over rest of towel tightly. Place tightly rolled bundle 
in Ziploc bag. 

If you’d like a copy of the Thanksgiving Ingathering 
brochure, an up-dated brochure is available at the 
back of the sanctuary or the church office. The  
Dedication of Ingathering kits will be held on  
Sunday, November 1st so all kits must be turned 
in by that date. Our goal is to collect 120 kits this 
year. The Ingathering will be held on Saturday, 
November 7. 

Work Trip Up-date 
Thanks to all who supported the missions work team! 
By staying in our own beds each night and doing our 
work close to home, we had many more people help 
out. We had many people praying for us and  
providing snacks and meals all week. Those who  
participated in the work experience appreciated all  
the TLC. Your financial support, prayers,  
encouragement, food donations all helped to make the 
week an enjoyable experience. We worked 2 days at 
Mission of Hope serving over 150 meals each day 
and completed several projects they had for us. In 
Tipton, we served meals & played games with kids at 
the park, got a garage painted, washed a few windows 
and completed numerous projects at the church. The 
garage was cleaned, the youth room and education 
supply room traded spaces and are in the process of 
getting up-dated, and landscaping in back of the 
church is underway.  

Back To School Clinics  
At Cedar County Public Health 

August 4th & 20th From 9 a.m. to 3 p.m. 

• Free Lead Testing 

• Free Dental Screening 

• Free Kindergarten Vaccines & 7th Grade  
Vaccines for Children Who Meet One of the  
Following Criteria: 

∗ Are Enrolled in Iowa’s Medicaid Program 

∗ Are Uninsured 

∗ Have Insurance that does NOT Pay for  
Vaccines 

∗ Are an American Indian or Alaskan Native 

Cedar County Public Health is located in the lower 
level of the courthouse at 400 Cedar St., Tipton, IA. 
The phone number is 563-886-2226. 

For vaccine information,  
visit www.cdc.gov/vaccines. 

Suggested vaccine donation 
is $5 per injection. No one 
will be turned away due to 
inability to donate. 

Missions 



MARRIAGES: 
June 22nd Kim (Kent) Eaker and Craig Rekemeyer 
July 21st   Leanne Zearley and Les Boots 

 
College Students AND Parents 
Update Contact Information 

With fall classes just around the corner, please email 
(office@tiptonumc.org) or call (886-2331) the church 
office with your current contact information by  
Monday, August 23. We need your college address,  
e-mail address, phone number and birth date. This 
information will be used by the church office to send 
the church communications (i.e. newsletter) and by 
the College Connections group to send care packages 
and keep in touch. Thanks! 

SERVANTHOOD REPORT:  

 Vacation Bible School (VBS) 
Bobbi Lieser and Jen Johnson led the 1st UMC  
planning and participation. Great work! Thank you.  
Many more persons were involved, in classes,  
providing the meal, and parents, we do not under-
estimate the effort you make to make this experience 
accessible to your children. Praise God for each of 
you.  

MEMBERSHIP  in 1ST UMC of TIPTON 
If you are curious or interested in what it means to be 
a member of a United Methodist Church, and this one 
in particular, Pastor Paul is hosting a session  
immediately after worship Sunday, August 9th. Let 
the church office know prior to the 7th if you plan to 
attend; or if you’d like to but are not able to! 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Confirmation Retreat 2015 

Homeless Ministry 
The Street Team is a homeless ministry of  
The Center at St. John’s United Methodist Church in 
Davenport. Designed to meet the basic needs of 
homeless people in their area, they collect and pass 
out health kits, hygiene kits, blankets, and packaged 
food.  

Last year a local study by Community Health Care, 
Inc. of the Quad Cities found that shelters in Scott 
County are housing 220 people, including families, 
each month. Even with 210 shelter beds available, ten 
to twelve people per month are turned away because 
the facilities have reached their capacity. An  
estimated 47 homeless persons are not receiving any 
services at all. 

The unsheltered clients of the Street Team live in 
parks, under bridges, on the riverfront, in cars, behind 
dumpsters, and in building nooks and crannies.  
Because many people struggle with addictions or 
mental illness, homeless outreach is often the only 
way some will consider seeking shelter services. 

The personal contact of ministry participants makes a 
huge difference in the lives of homeless individuals. 
George, for instance, in a video interview on the  
ministry’s website said, “If they weren’t around, I 
guarantee I wouldn’t be surviving out here.”  

Apportionment gifts from United Methodist 
churches throughout Iowa help to support this 
homeless ministry. Praise God, Tipton 1st UMC!!! 

<>  <>  <>  <>  <>  <>  <>  <>  

LITTLE FRIENDS UPDATE  
All the licensing paperwork has been submitted to 
DHS and we will be meeting with the licensing  
representative August 12. The Transition Board is 
nearly done with everything they hoped to  
accomplish and the Board for the on-going operations 
of Little Friends has been named. There will be two 
parents of current LFP students and we are pleased 
that both are teachers, one in the lower grades: Jess 
Goodenow and Jen Hertert. Also on the Board,  
carrying over from the Transition Board and to be 
serving as the Treasurer is Kim Walter. The 4-person 
board is completed with the 1st UMC Pastor.   

After working on a purpose statement and goals,  
writing a job description and expectations, the  
Transition Board advertised and then hired Sam  
Semotan – Director/Teacher. Sam has been the LFP 
teacher for two years under the Directorship of Judy 
Jenkins. 

Member News 



85 years 1930: #Marvin Ford  
78 years 1937: #Jack Fraseur; #Stella Gardner 
70 years 1945: #Beverly Fitch 

60 to 69 years: 
 1946: #Delores Creque; #Waunita Wentzel  
 1947: #Frances Ford 
 1948: #Edna Hamilton 
 1950: Jo Ann Brennan 
 1951: Ron Wingert  
 1952 #Lee Fraseur; #Donna Marquett  
 1953: #Gerry Reeve; #Alvin Wright 
 1954: Nancy Burroughs; Glenn Eaton;   
  Diane Eaton 
 1955: #Erma Lyle; #Phyllis Mineck; #Melva  
  Mueller; Carolyn Wood 

50 to 59 years: 
 1956: #Ruth Clark; Gary Eichhorn; #Dick  
  Palmer; #Marge Waugh 
 1957: #Clara Eves; #Cuba Flory; #Pat  
  Fankhauser; #Robert Friday  
 1958: #Donna Gault; Philip Hargrave;  
  #Mary Wright 
 1959: #Forrest Willer; #Gloria Willer 
 1960: #Donald Kallenberger; Harold Swick 
 1961: #Jim Shontz; #Vivian Shontz; Keith  
  Wood; Ron Burroughs; #Pat Tate  
  #Alice Ann Gallagher (’46-‘61 & ’76- ) 

 1962: #Ron Salmonson; Lois Salmonson 
 1963: Phyllis Behrens; #Ellen Fear; #Glen Fear, 

  Larry Glick (’58-’75; ’80-…) 
 1964: Barb Cawiezell, Diane Chambliss, Betty  
  Kline, Gary Kline, #Irene Wood 
 1965: #Richard Anderson, #Ramona Johnson,  
  Krista Clark 

Those who are 80 and over but have been participants 
of 1st UMC less than 50 years: 
 1914 Mabel Lamp 
 1915 Geraldine Ramsey 
 1920 Thelma Nebergall 
 1925 Peg Adams 
 1926 Larry Hostler 
 1928  Gordon Esbeck, Jerry Gallagher 
 1929 Eldon Beers  
 1930 Elmer Flory, Richard Ward  
 1931 Merlyn Beckler, James Morris, Helen  
  Palmer, Arlo Petersen  
 1932 Jim Brennan, Charles Linn, Alberta  
  Wagaman  
 1933 Barbara Petersen, Marjorie Stonerook,  
  Henry & Vivian Wiskus  
 1934 June Beckler, Jan Esbeck, Betty Turner 
 1935 Wylene Hostler, Shirley Kallenberger,  
  Carol Maxwell, Ken Muller; Lorna Muller,  
  Bob Rickard, Merlin Timm 

The [Annual?] HERITAGE SUNDAY is being celebrated August 9th. We will recognize those people 
who are long-time members of the church and will mention persons of the church who are at least 80 years old.  

Here’s a list of persons who have been members of First UMC for 50 or more years with the date (according to 
our records) they became a professing member. There may be more than one date if someone was here and left 
and then returned. Those preceded by # are also 80+ years old this year. 

Community Action of Eastern Iowa will be taking 
applications for basic school supply kits for children 
entering grades Kindergarten through 12th Grade. 

Applications will be taken on a walk in basis starting 
July 13, 2015 from 8:30 am to 12:00 pm and 1:00 pm 
to 4:00 pm at: 

Community Action of Eastern Iowa 
101 Lynn Street 
Tipton, Ia. 52772 

Applicants must meet income guidelines and reside in 
Cedar County. Applicants who were approved for 

LIHEAP (energy assistance) may be able to register 
by phone. Please call 886-3191 or 800-920-3191. 

Applicants will need to provide two forms of  
identification containing their street address, social 
security cards for all household members and provide 
proof of gross income, last 90 days, of 
all household members, if not  
previously approved for LIHEAP. 

School supplies will be distributed to 
eligible families beginning August 10, 
2015. 

School Supplies 



MAKE DISCIPLES of Jesus Christ… 
Those are the first words of our church’s mission 
statement, which continues … for the transformation 
of the world. How do we form disciples in the unique 
context of the Wesleyan tradition?  

First of all, in Wesleyan theology and experience, 
conversion is not a one-time event but an ongoing 
process of transformation into the likeness of Christ. 
John Wesley called this “the holy life.” We don’t just 
“get saved” and wait to go to heaven. God’s love and 
grace are continually at work in our lives in a  
dynamic process by which we grow toward “maturity, 
to the measure of the full stature of Christ.” 
(Ephesians 4:13) This process is grounded in the 
Wesleyan understanding of prevenient, justifying  
and sanctifying grace. 

Secondly, John Wesley was a leader and organizer 
who formed the followers around specific disciplines 
by which “the people call Methodist” would continue 
to grow in the love of God. These disciplines varied 
somewhat by period and location, but generally  
included 1) study of scripture and a variety of  
spiritual and religious classics; 2) devotional piety 

practiced through meditation, self-examination,  
prayer, and bible reading and, 3) social outreach,  
particularly engagement with the poor, the  
disadvantaged, children, and the imprisoned. 

Following the directives of the Healthy Church  
Initiative, the Neighbors & Disciples Team has been 
working on a “Discipleship Pathway” that will seek to 
mimic the results of John Wesley’s early leadership. 
Much prayer, study and reading has gone into the 
work so far. We invite your prayers as this Pathway  
is nearly ready to be presented. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The mission work trip team scraped  
and painted Gallagher’s garage. 

1 – Emersen Coppess, Deb Eisele, Elmer Flory, Curtis 
Kuehl, Brian Schmidt, Dawn Spickermann, Ron & 
Daisy Wingert 

 2 – Jaxon Huston, Larry Rochau, Mike & Deb Eisele 
 3 – Jarod Bormann, Robert Friday, Shane & Christine 

Boeve 
 4 – Steve & Cheryl Person 
 5 – Rhonda Waugh, Jerry & Alice Ann Gallagher 
 6 – Larry Hostler, Gary Kline, Jim & Lisa Allen 
 7 – Jerry & Betty Elijah, Todd & Kelly Huston, Bob & 

Becky Young 
 8 – Jim Allen, Greta Harper, Linda Wood, Greg & Sandy 

Brown 
 9 – Sandy Fedler, Aron Keller, Ron Schroeder, Richard 

Ward, Ken & Lorna Muller 
10 – Kim Anderson, Barb Cawiezell, Allan & Deb  

Charette 
11 – Clara Eves, Madison O’Leary, Joyce Slach, Dan & 

Stephanie Coppess 
12 – Deb Conant, Leanne (Zearley) Boots, Dave & Becky  

Fetterman 
13 – Kyler Donohoe, Kevin Houstman, Colin Nash 
14 – Vanessa Shipley 
15 – Christopher Slach 
16 – Brian & Amber Boedeker 
17 – Brad Lieser 
18 – Elisabeth Gardner, Jim Hanson, Cael Ormsby, Dale 

Williams, Davis Webb 
19 – Dan Coppess, Dusty Johnson, Jerrelyn Weaver 
20 – Jordan Schmidt, Ian Spengler, Randy & Mary Bor-

man 
21 – Ryan Borman, Frances Ford, Forrest Willer 
22 – Kaitlyn McKinney, Steve Person, Mike Semotan, Jim 

& Tina Jorgensen, Kim & Sandy Kreinbring 
24 – Riley Regennitter, Jacob Spickermann, Eldon &  

Jo Ann Beers 
25 – Gerald Ramsey, Pat Tate 
26 – Ann Jurgensen, Angela Swick, Nick Yerington 
27 – Connor Davidson, Sandy Kreinbring, Phyliss 

Mineck, Gerry Reeve, Julie Williams, Jeff & Mary 
McKinney 

28 – Jorden Anderson, Ron & Diane Chambliss, Joseph & 
Collette Crock, Korey & Haley Miller, Andy & Kerri 
Nash 

29 – Bob Butler, Nicholas Eicher, Elizabeth Schroeder, 
Jason Smith, Robert & Amy Glick, Kent & Carmen 
Hoffman 

30 – Travis Person, Jeff & Traci Ormsby 

31 – Linda Hannes, Larry Mueller  

(Please contact the church office for  
additions and/or corrections.) 

Birthdays and Anniversaries 
(Members and Constituents) 



Presence & Gifts from June 

Liturgists Twyla Hein - Coordinator 

2 –  Ginny Cummins  
9 –  Alec Heil 
16 –  Donna Gault 
23 –  Pam Spear 
30 –  Bob Cummins 

Power Point Becky Young - Coordinator 
2 –  Brian Heil (both)   
9 –  Becky Young (create) Kelley Lieser (run) 
16 –  Melinda Stonebraker (both) 
23 –  Maggie Bormann(create) Kristen Charette (run) 
30 –  Alec Heil (both) 

Fellowship Coffee Barb Rickard & Dixie Martin - 
Coordinators 

2 –  Volunteer Needed  
9 –  Heil Family, Kris Clark 
16 –  Marvin & Kay Miller 
23 –  Potluck Picnic 
30 –  Volunteer Needed 

Greeters Becky Young - Coordinator 

2 –  Chris & Abby VanScoy  
9 –  Gail Fleming & Candi Dusenberry 
16 –  Marjorie Stonerook & Sherry Willey 
23 –  J & Roberta Gesling 
30 –  Jeff & Mary McKinney 

Communion Stewards Donna Gault - Coordinator 

Ken & Deb McKay 

Nursery Office - Coordinator 

2 –  Jen Johnson  
9 –  Volunteer Needed 
16 –  Kim Walter 
23 –  Alicia Harper 
30 –  MJ and Alec Heil 

Children’s Lesson Office - Coordinator 

2 –  Dusty Johnson  
9 –  Volunteer Needed 
16 –  Volunteer Needed 
23 –  Dusty Johnson 
30 –  Kris Clark 

Ushers Lorna Muller - Coordinator 
Bob & Becky Young, Sherry Willey, Rhonda Waugh 
  

Flowers Becky Young - Coordinator 

2 –  Jan Wehde  
9 –  Nancy Burroughs 
16 –  Roberta & J Gesling 
23 –  Jan Wehde 
30 –  McKinney’s 

Acolytes Kim Walter - Coordinator 
Volunteers Needed Every Sunday 

If anyone would like to receive their newsletter and 
contribution statement by email please contact the 
church office. 

Contribution statements are on the table in the back 
of the church. 
 
 

 
 
Presence: Worship: 7–72, 14–96, 21–74, 28–91  

Average Attendance: 83 
 
Gifts: 
General Fund $14,311.12, Upper Room $3.00,  
Apportionments $20.00, Book $10.00, Curriculum 
Resource Reimbursement $17.04, Shared Blessings 
$20.50, Confirmation Retreat $15.00, LFP Purchase 
$146.00, Copper Kettle $201.30, Mission Work Trip 
$345.00, Grand Total $15,088.96  
 

 Coming in September is an electronic option 
for making regular offerings to the church.  If and as 
you desire, your contributions to the church will be 
debited from your checking or savings account. More 
information will be available in the weeks ahead. 
 The Leadership Council is confident that the 
company being used utilizes the most up-to-date se-
curity systems and has a reasonable cost-per-
transaction. 

 

 

 

August Sunday Servants 

Newsletter articles are due  
Wed., Aug. 19. 

Meeting of the Holy Folders is  
Wed., Aug. 26.  

On-Line Giving 



Starting August 9th we’re going to consider the life of 
the church as it might be informed by the little book 
titled The Fred Factor. Let me assure you right off the 
bat that I do not receive a royalty from sales of that 
book!! I don’t know the Fred of the book, and he’s 
not me, but our church would be healthier if we had 
more Freds in it. 

Aug. 2 — Rev. Mike Biklen of Muscatine preaching 
and presiding over communion 

Scripture: Exodus 16:2-4, 9-15, John 6:24-35 
Special: ~ Open ~ 

 

Aug. 9 — “For Christ’s Sake, What’s a Fred?!” 

 We will be recognizing the long-term  

 members and those 80 years and older! 
Scripture: Romans 12  

Special: Christian Chaos 
 

Aug. 16 —  “Everybody IS Already Making a  
Difference; What Kind Do YOU Want  
to Be Known For?”  

Scripture: James 1:22  

Music: Chancel Choir & friends  

Aug. 23 —  “Lessons of the Fair: ANYthing Can Be 
Entertainment!”  
Blessing of the Backpacks & School 
Bags & Horn Cases… and Those Who 
Carry Them.  

Scripture: 2 Corinthians 9:6-8  
Special: Men’s Choir 

Aug. 30 —  “Relaxing… and Be a Fred”  

Scripture: Mark 10:35-45  
Special: There may be a group forming but there’s 

room for YOU, too.  

September 6th is the final Sunday  
of 9:30 a.m. worship. Classes begin the 13th. 

Acolytes through the summer will not be assigned. 
If you have been trained and are going into grades  
3–7 you may come to the back of the worship center 
any day you are here to express your interest in being 
the acolyte for that service. Obviously there’s only 
room for two! 

 
Hospitalized/Procedures:  
Joel Wehde @ Genesis-Davenport 
Linda Huff (M. Stonebrakers  mom) @ St. Luke’s rehab  
Dean Hoffman (Kent’s father) @ Texas 
Russell Knight @ Mercy-IC (brother of Lorna Muller) 
 
Healing: Joe Cheshareck (G.Fleming's bro-in-law,) Darlene 
(Marjorie Stonerook’s sister), Jerry Ferguson, Jack Fraseur, 
Jean Heil (Brian’s mom),  Arlene Hein, Larry Houstman, 
Rex Idlewine, Erma Lyle, Ron Martin, Mark McKay ( K. 
McKay’s bro),  Warren Nielson (L & K Houstman’s bro-in-
law), Roger Regennitter, Katie Ryan, Lois Salmonson, Ken 
Schmidt, Erica Shumaker, Ray Steinberg, Gary Taylor, 
Ruel Wehde, Keith Wood, Bob Young, Jim Shontz  and 
others under care or treatment. 
 
Prayers for those in Life Transitions:  
Peace be to families of: 
   Max Keller died Thursday morning, July 23.  His funeral 
  was July 25.  
   Wayne Eisele (Mike’s father) who passed away on July  
  15; memorial service was July 24. 
Persons/people persecuted for religious convictions. 
Persons uprooted due to “natural” and/or “human” disaster; 
 and those who are called to help. 
Families struggling with the impact of drug and alcohol 
 abuse or other addiction.  
Couples/Families searching for the way forward. 
Persons & families of incarceration;   
Persons in employment limbo;  
 
In Treatment: Judy Keller, Gary Kline 
 
Hospice/Palliative Care:  Elmer Flory, Mabel Lamp, Richard 
 Wallick (Jeff’s father), Henry Wiskus,  
 
Armed Services: Thomas Brown (Seydel’s son-in-law), 
 Sean Hannes, Kyle Marchik, Corey Ormsby  

 
 
 

Prayers Worship in August 



 

 

 

Every Sunday 

 9:30 a.m. Worship - Sanctuary 

 

Every Monday 

 6:30 p.m. G.I.G. 

 

Every Wednesday 

 1:30 p.m. Bible Study - WR  

 6:00 p.m. G.I.G. - 113 

 7:00 p.m. Chaos Practice 

 

Every Thursday 

 10:00 a.m. G.I.G. - 113 

 

Pastor on vacation August 1-8. Call 

the church office or one of the Lay 

Leaders, Bob Cummins or Kathy 

Houstman, and they will make  

arrangements for your situation. 

  

 

Sunday, August 2 

 9:30 am Worship with  

 Communion  

 

Thursday, August 6 

 9:30 am Communion @  

 Cedar Manor  

 

Friday, August 7 

 8:00 am UMW Bake Sale @  

 the Hardacre Theater 

Saturday, August 8 

 11:00 am Shared Blessings 

 Meal Location: DR/K  

 

Sunday, August 9 

 10:35 a.m. Membership Orient

 ation for current and pro

 spective members 

 

 6:00 pm Dominoes in the DR 

  

Monday, August 10 

 10:30 am Staff Meeting  

  

 6:45 pm Mission's Committee 

 Meeting Location: Wesley Rm  

 

 6:45 pm Creative Worship 

 meets in LL-1 

 

Tuesday, August 11 

 2 p.m. Pastor @ Prairie Hills 

 program 

 

Wednesday, August 12 

 9:30  LF Preschool meets with 

  DHS in Wesley Room 

  

 7:00 pm Leadership Council 

 Location: WR  

 

Thursday, August 13 

 10 am Senior Park  Prog.  

 

Monday, August 17 

 4:30 pm Grief Group 

  

Wednesday, August 19 

 Newsletter Articles Due  

 10:00 am Pastor @ Bible  St. 

 6 p.m. Men’s Choir rehearsal 

 

 

 

Thursday, August 20 

6:30 pm Trustees Location: WR 

 

Saturday, August 22 

 11:00 am Shared Blessings 

 Meal Location: DR/K  

 

Sunday, August 23 

Worship includes the blessing 

of the backpacks, horns, etc. 

AND those who carry/use them

  

10:45 am Potluck Brunch @ 

 Church  

3:00 pm Worship @ Cedar 

 Manor  

 

Tuesday, August 25 

 9 a.m. Pastor @  Cluster 

 2:00 pm Prairie Hills Program 

  

 

Wednesday, August 26 

 8:00 am Meeting of the Holy 

 Folders  

 10:00 am Pastor @ Bible 

 Study 

  

Saturday, August 29 

 11:00 am Shared Blessings  

 

Sunday, August 30 

 5 p.m. Youth Family Picnic at 

  the church 

 

Monday, August 31 

 6:30 pm "Sunday Gig"  
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